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Nadeau, Jessica

From: Cormier, Beth <Beth.Cormier@sappi.com>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2023 3:58 PM
To: Maine Packaging EPR
Subject: Registration for the March 14th session 

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
I registered for the March 14th session but the calendar invite was for March 28th session.   I would like to 
submit written comments for the March 14th meeting based on the background document provided… 
These are below. 
 
From the background document  
 
Section I subsection D.  Question:  “are there additional details surrounding readily recyclable that should be 
defined in the rule? 
 
Comment:   Support readily recyclable being defined at the material level (by material type) with criteria which 
is assumed to put to use industry (material-specific) technical standards.  However the level to which a material 
is actually recycled is equally important to help determine where funding is needed to improve the ecosystem 
and therefore drive the appropriate producer fee, municipal reimbursement, and ecosystem investment 
payment structures.  
 
 
Section II setting of program goals  question;  “what should a goal be for increased post -consumer content in 
packaging material be?” 
 
Comment:   Overall support for recycling in general.  Important to recognize the current “best use of recycled 
fiber” principles.  For high quality paper packaging and food contact paper packaging there are performance 
needs in the market that may limit the level of post-consumer fiber that can be utilized.   High levels of post-
consumer fiber in paper based packaging drives the following outcomes:  higher carbon footprint of product in 
those cases where fresh fiber has a lower carbon footprint than recycled, lower yield on the paper making 
process due to narrowing runnability window due to the negative impacts of contamination, lower strength 
characteristics of the final product and impacts to the ability to use in food contact applications.   Very clean, 
high quality fiber is needed for food contact applications. 
 
Furthermore any of these goals should be material specific based on the consumer performance needs. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Beth A. Cormier 
 
  

 

Beth Cormier 
Vice President - R&D, Sustainability 
Sappi North America  
89 Cumberland Street 
PO Box 5000 | Westbrook, ME, 04092 
Tel +1 207 856 3532 | Mobile +1 617 794 3794| Fax +1 617 423 5494 

   Please recycle all printed documents, sappi.com 
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This message may contain information which is private, privileged or confidential and is intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity named in the message. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, please notify the sender 
thereof and destroy / delete the message. Neither the sender nor Sappi Limited (including its subsidiaries and associated 
companies) shall incur any liability resulting directly or indirectly from accessing any of the attached files which may 
contain a virus or the like. 


